May-June 1955 Journal 

Plea for Review of Retirement Requirements

L.U. 230, Victoria, B.C. – As members of an organization that accepts some responsibility for the welfare of our senior citizens, it is very puzzling to some of us how inconsistent people can be regarding the question of age.


The decisions of 70-80 year old Prime Ministers, Senators, and other law-makers are accepted often without question. Advanced age seems to be prima facie evidence of both wisdom and competence. But woe to the wage earner who is still a wage earner at 65. All his working life he may have been a topnotch producer, possessor of all the copybook virtues of which we used to be so proud. But the moment he crosses the 65-year Rubicon, by some mysterious process known only to the mathematicians, his productive capacity drops to the point where the firms’ solvency would be jeopardized by keeping him. 


Recently, two members of our Local, who have worked together in the same shop for years, quietly packed their tools and prepared to leave the gang by whom they were both held in very high regard. We did our best to soften the blow, and show that regard, by means of small gifts, tactfully presented on our behalf by the foreman. We wanted to show that we are going to miss Bill Barnes and Jack McCulloch, and that the place won’t be quite the same without them.



In the other directions, the union had tried to make it possible not only for Bill and Jack, but for all elderly but competent workers, to keep working, if they so desired, but we failed. 


It seems that after years of submission to those restrictive laws euphoniously called “Labour legislation,” the fear of legal reprisals deprives unions of the ability to either make or implement decisions in the effective fashion to which they were formerly accustomed.


Some of our members can still remember the use we once made of a little clause in one of our agreements, “There shall be no discrimination against any member of this union,” which simply means that the employer shall treat all our union members alike. We didn’t allow any picking or choosing, either as regards to age, politics, religion, complexion, or what have you.


Nowadays, with company sponsored pension plans as part of some agreements, we actively help the employer to discriminate against all our members over the age of 35 years, besides depriving our own I.B.E.W. Pension Plan of much needed support.


Our annual banquet is scheduled for May 27th at the Empress Hotel.

F.J. Bevis, P.S.   

